Redevelopment Commission
March 2, 2017
Meeting Minutes

1. Opening and Roll Call

Members present: Suzanne Short, Shelley Haney, Brian Hurley, Bryan Miller, Heather Blaudow and Shannon Walls 
Others present: Town Manager Ms. Tonya Galbraith, Planning Director Ryan Crum, Town Attorney Gregg Morelock, Larry Longman, council liaison and Erica Olson, minutes
2. Approval of February 2, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

Motion by Mr. Miller to approve with one change (Ms. to Mr. in 3).  2nd by Ms. Short.  Motion passes: 5/0.
3. Oaths of Office 
4. Economic Development Website
Ms. Tonya Galbraith read an email sent by Steve Long, President and CEO of Hancock Health, informing her that they approved the full request for $2500 for the website redesign from the grant process at Hancock.

Ken Barlow, VP of Solutions at eGov Strategies, gave a project kickoff for the new economic development website. Nicole Mathew will be the project leader. The scope of the project will be to migrate the nextstopmccordsville website to a unique design that will have principles consistent with the town website. It will have a responsive design that will provide a professional image no matter what type of device is used. The project is expected to take 2 to 3 months to complete.
The goal of the website is to be externally focused to developers, a place for them to go to get as much information as possible without having to pick up the phone. It’s the information that developers need and want to know. The site will have an A-Z indexing to help with searches.
Ms. Mathew will contact Mr. Hurley, Ms. Haney and Ms. Blaudow for initial design ideas and Ms. Tonya Galbraith will be the gatekeeper of postings and updates. 

Ms. Mathew will attend the April 6, 2017 meeting and have a content session.
5. Update on Façade Grant applications
· Pizza King had submitted an application for removal of the black awning and replacing it with a red awning and adding lighting. Staff has discussed if it would constitute a violation of its current legal non-conforming status. Mr. Morelock suggested that it could work as a replacement because they are not expanding the square footage. They provided a material sample and the framework can be seen when the lights are on and the awning would glow. They do not have any details on the changing of the lights or how the letters are adhered to the awning. The grant could be conditional that for the life of the awning the lighting would have to be downward facing. The old awning just appears to be weathered. It is not really a façade upgrade it’s just a change of color and falls under signage because of the lettering and is not really what they’re looking for. 
Motion by Ms. Short to decline and explain to them. 2nd by Mr. Hurley. Motion passes: 5/0.
· Eric Green from Green Touch had been awarded a façade grant last year and was getting close to the date of expiration. He contacted the Mr. Crum to request an extension of 6 months because he had some unforeseen circumstances that prevented him from moving forward right after the award was granted but he would like to do it now.  Mr. Crum recommends granting of the extension.
Motion by Ms. Blaudow to approve the extension to Green Touch to August 31, 2017. 2nd by Ms. Short. Motion passes: 5/0.
6. Council Liaison Report 
· Woodhaven Section 5 plat was finalized after getting easement from the Airport Authority. 
· Approved the Capital Projects Plan which will probably change because of HB1002 which will perpetuate other transportation funding mechanisms for the state. The traffic signal at 600/900 needs to be installed by June or July
· Handbook Amendments 
· Stop sign and speed limit ordinances and fee schedule for violations.

· Presentation of Town’s annual report.
· Town will do an event in August for recycling of batteries, electronics, paint, shoes and paper shredding. CGS is going to donate the shredding truck.
· Pressing matters for the town are a need for police officers, a building inspector and a part time utility department employee.

7. Old Business
· March 8th is the rollout meeting of the CR 600 W Economic Development Impact Analysis in Buck Creek at 6 pm.
8. New Business – None
· Ms. Tonya Galbraith received council approval to purchase 7 Wi-Fi-only Ipads. They will stay at the town hall for use by all boards and commissions to access the agenda items via the website during their meetings. Members will still receive a printed copy of the agenda to make notes on.
· McCordsville has partnered with all the other municipalities in the county as well as the county itself to do a county-wide trails plan and is finalizing a grant application for the $25,000 grant available through the Hancock County Community Foundation to help pay for the plan. They already have a $25,000 match from the Hancock County Tourism Board. They think the plan will cost about $100,000.
9. Next Regular Meeting – April 6, 2017
10. Meeting Adjourned
